 

Dear Families and Friends, 

As you know it has been an eventful week with the recent announcement by Governor Pataki that the International Freedom center will be removed from the WTC Memorial site. This accomplishment was due to the tireless efforts of a coalition of family group leaders who comprised the Take Back the Memorial Campaign as well your efforts.  Thanks to all of you families and friends who signed petitions, attended rallies and make phone calls.  Most importantly thank you for your continued input into what the families want at the memorial.  

VOICES is excited to announce a new evening teleconference support group for siblings. The group will begin Wednesday, October 12th, and meet every other Wednesday evening. All of VOICES teleconference groups are facilitated by a mental health professional. Please contact our office at (203) 966-3911 or email dwestfal@voicesofsept11.org to sign up. 
VOICES continues to work with the American Red Cross and the Department of Homeland Security to promote September as National Preparedness Month. This past Thursday, VOICES was honored to join the New Canaan Chapter of the American Red Cross to distribute a preparedness kit to help New Canaan residents prepare for a catastrophic emergency. Our sincere thanks to Bonnie McEneaney, New Canaan resident and Voices of September 11th Board member, for generously underwriting the cost of the kit.  Please remember to visit our website to review tips of the day to prepare your home, workplace and community.  

Finally, we wish all of our families celebrating Rosh Hoshana this week a peaceful and happy holiday with your family and friends. 
Earlier this month I was honored to attend two events that explored new ways to combat violent extremism and promote democracy, development and peace around the globe. 

 

TERRORISM, SECURITY AND AMERICA'S PURPOSE CONFERENCE

 

I was honored to speak about “the human connection to the terrorism policy debate," at the conference, “Terrorism, Security and America’s Purpose: Towards a More Comprehensive Strategy” in Washington, D.C. The conference was organized by Steve Clemons, the director of America’s Purpose, a non-partisan organization dedicated to bring exceptionally new voices and ideas to the fore of our nation's public discourse.  The conference sought to evaluate progress made and investigate new directions America's terrorism-related policies need to go for future success. Please visit the conference website to view a webcast of my remarks (http://www.americaspurpose.org) (scroll down to Wednesday, 7 September at 12:45 PM).  I also encourage you to view speeches of other participants who shared diverse viewpoints on the future of America’s struggle against terrorism.  America’s Purpose held a follow up conference on September 21st which investigated economic strategies in the fight against terrorism. Click the link to read more about “Beyond Bullets”.

 

CLINTON GLOBAL INITIATIVE INAUGURAL MEETING 

September 15th through the 17th I attended the Inaugural Meeting of the Clinton Global Initiative, held by Former President Bill Clinton in New York City. The summit brought together some of the world’s most prominent leaders, intellectuals and business people to strategize on topics related to religion and conflict, poverty, governance and climate  control. Over a billion dollars was committed by participants for intitiatives to address these issues.  For more information and transcripts of the Clinton Global Initiative’s Inaugural Meeting please visit their website, and read a news article.

WTC Families for Proper Burial still struggles for the proper and respectful burial of all human remains from the World Trade Center atrocity. Learning that bone fragments were found on the roof of the soon to be demolished Deutsche Bank building, we wish to make the following statement:

John P. Gallagher, speaking for the LMDC said, “It is important that any potential human remains be treated with the utmost dignity and respect.” We commend him for this conscientious approach to handling the remains of our loved ones. We also ask that, should these fragments prove to be human remains, work on the demolition of the Deutsche Bank building be halted while a more complete and careful search is made for other remains. In addition, we also hope that any and all remains found not be thrown away at the Fresh Kills garbage dump where so many other remains lie in total disregard for the dignified burial they deserve. We hope that Mr. Gallagher’s statement will persuade our elected officials to comply with our demand that the remains currently held at Fresh Kills be removed and buried with dignity in a place of respect, not a garbage dump.

For more information, please read a news article reporting on the discovery and visit the WTC Families for Proper Burial website. 
Sunday afternoon ( time to be announced), October 16,2005
 

WTC Families for Proper Burial is planning a rally to show support for the removal of the remains from Fresh Kills and the proper and respectful burial of all our loved ones.  We have been forced to file a complaint against the City. Our Court Conference is scheduled for the following day, Monday, October 17. We need to show our commitment by standing together on the eve of this important day. 
 

We need a large group to participate, rain or shine, in our peaceful but adamant rally.  As we work out the details, we will send more information.  For now, just please reserve this date as we show our solidarity of purpose:  The people who died on September 11, 2001 deserve better than being left on top of household waste.

 

Questions or comments should be directed to WTCFamiliesforProperBurial@comcast.net.  

 

